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MINUTES
HULL CONTRIBUTORY RETIREMENT BOARD MEETING
September 29, 2020
 

The regular meeting of the Hull Contributory Retirement Board, duly posted to be held via Go To Meeting on the above date was called to order at 9:11 a.m. Present were, Members, Eileen White and Mike Buckley and Retirement Administrator Lauren Durham. Greg Galvin participated via Remote Participation due to relaxed open meeting law. Brian Thompson and Jay King were absent. 

The Chair announced the guidelines for this relaxed open meeting. All votes will take place via Roll call vote and all participating and non-participating  member must be announced. 

Minutes:

Eileen White made a motion, seconded by Greg Galvin to approve the minutes from August 25, 2020 regular Board meeting as presented.

Roll Call Vote: 

Eileen White- Yes

Greg Galvin- Yes

Mike Buckley- Yes

Unanimously Voted.

Payments:

Eileen White made a motion to approve and sign the Bill Warrant for August 2020 and the Payroll warrant for August 2020, seconded by Greg Galvin.

Roll Call Vote: 

Eileen White- Yes

Greg Galvin- Yes

Mike Buckley- Yes

Unanimously Voted.

New Members:

Greg Galvin made a motion, seconded by Eileen White to accept the following employees as members of the Retirement System:

Jason Harris, Building Department, Group 1, start date 9/9/2019

Mary Smith, School Department, Group 1, Start date 8/28/2019

Thomas Haskins, HPD, Group 4, Start Date 6/11/2020

Christopher Agostino, HPD, Group 4, Start Date 6/11/2020

Roll Call Vote: 

Eileen White- Yes

Greg Galvin- Yes

Mike Buckley- Yes

Unanimously Voted.
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Refunds:
Greg Galvin made a motion to approve the refunds as presented:
· John Twombly, current employee of the Hull DPW, deductions withheld in error to be refunded. Total refund amount $154.92. No service liability.
· John King, current retiree returned to work. Deductions withheld in error. Total refund amount $1,068.08. No service liability.
· Barbara Lawlor refund in the amount of $34.06 as a result of her final year salary spiking. No service liability.
· Kevin Coughlin- upon retirement, deduction rate error discovered. Received approval from PERAC to proceed with refund. Total refund amount $10,329.66, $8,263.73 refunded to retiree, $2,065.93 paid to IRS on his behalf. No service liability.

Roll Call Vote: 

Eileen White- Yes

Greg Galvin- Yes

Mike Buckley- Yes

Unanimously Voted
Payroll changes:

Greg Galvin made a motion, seconded by Eileen White, to approve 2 applications for Superannuation retirement. Barbara Lawlor, Option B of the Hull Council On Aging. Ms. Lawlor has 30 years of service and will be retired as of August 27, 2020. And Barbara Stanley of the Hull School Department. Ms. Stanley has 24years, 8 months of service and will be retired as of August 31, 2020.
	B. Lawlor 

Retirement Date 8/27/2020

	 Annuity
	$1,583.80

	Pension
	$2,319.11

	Total Monthly Allowance
	$3,902.91

	Annual Annuity
	$19,005.60

	Annual Pension
	$27,829.32

	Total Annual Allowance
	$46,834.92

	Option
	B

	Service
	30

	Age Factor
	2.5

	B. Stanley 

Retirement Date 8/31/2020

	Annuity
	$690.81

	Pension
	$1,724.19

	Total Monthly Allowance
	$2,415.00

	Annual Annuity
	$8,289.72

	Annual Pension
	$20,690.28

	Total Annual Allowance
	$28,980.00

	Option 
	C

	Service
	24.6667

	Age Factor
	2.4
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Roll Call Vote: 

Eileen White- Yes

Greg Galvin- Yes

Mike Buckley- Yes

Unanimously Voted
Review/Discussion:
The Board agreed that Retiree pay dates for the Holidays 2020 will be scheduled for Tuesday, November 24 and December 22, 2020. 
The Board also agreed to re-scheduled the November board meeting to November 17, 2020 and the December board meeting to December 15, 2020 due to known board availability. 

The CY2021 budget is scheduled to be presented at the October Board meeting. The Board had no additional budget items to add except to suggest that Lauren Durham order a new computer, but that expense was budgeted for 2020 so that can be arranged at any time. 
Jim Lamenzo, PERAC actuary unit asked if the Board would like the funding schedule for the 1/1/20 valuation to use the revised FY21 funding amount and project forward or use the new FY21 funding amount and schedule a larger increase to get the funding schedule “back on track”. All present Board members agreed to use the new FY21 funding amount and project forward. Mike Buckley notes that FY22 may be a more difficult year than FY21 so he would not like to see a great acceleration. Eileen White agreed and Greg Galvin noted that they both are more aware of the Town’s finances than he, so he would agree with their recommendation.

Old Business:
Election Update- No nomination papers have been requested to date. Papers are due October 29, 2020

New Business:
The Board reviewed the August PRIM Board Update. Mike Buckley notes a good month for August, but will have to see how September does. There is some reading from PRIT discussing how they reduced their equities from 50% to 39% out of caution.
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Informational Mail:

The Board reviewed the following mail:

· PERAC Memo #28/2020- Tobacco Company List
The Board’s next scheduled meeting is for Tuesday, October 27, 2020 at 9:00 a.m. via GoTO Meeting. Meeting adjourned:._____9:52_____
____________________________


______________________________

Gregory Galvin 




Brian Thompson

____________________________


______________________________

J. Michael Buckley




John King

____________________________
Eileen White
